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Vice Presidents Message 
 

Bus Trip 
I will start to take payment of $75 for the 

bus trip starting Tuesday, March 3rd. All payments 
must be collected by Tuesday, March 10th. All cheques 
are to be made out to Sudbury & District Quilting & 
Stitchery Guild. Seating will be assigned at time of 
payment. For example, if you want to sit with your 
friends then please have all payments ready for each 
of you. The seats will then be assigned to you and your 
group. (friends A, B, and C will get seats 5, 6, and 7 
and so on.) I think this is fair to everyone. There are 
still seats left. I would like to thank everyone for 
showing great interest in this trip and for 
participating in this fun filled jaunt to the big city of 
Toronto.   
  
Social Club 

There are no volunteers for the duty of social 
club, therefore we will not have any coffee and tea 
available at our meetings. If any members would like 
to volunteer for the rest of the guild year (2 months) 
please see Nicolle. I can show you how to make the 
coffee etc. 
  
Reminder 

The OAC was not very clean at the end of the 
meeting of February 24th and items were  

left behind that needed to be put away. In future 
meetings please make sure that you collect all 
belongings, even if it is garbage. We don't want others 
to think we are a messy bunch! 
From: Nicole 
 

Membership 
 

I choose to believe that under all that snow my tulips 
are just waiting to burst out of the ground!  It keeps 
me sane when the weather forecaster is calling for yet 
more of the white stuff.  Thoughts of spring bring to 
mind Year End Workshops, our annual Banquet etc. but 
it also makes me realize that the election of officers 
for next Guild Year is just around the corner.  By June 
I will have enjoyed serving as your Membership Chair 
for 2 years and the time has come to pass the reins to 
a new individual.  With that in mind, I thought I would 
give you some idea of the duties for this position so 
you could consider volunteering in our 2009-2010 Guild 
Year 
 
The membership chair looks after the following: 

• Arranging for the printing of Membership 
Cards & Enrolment Sheets 

• Selling memberships at the Year End Banquet 
for the following Guild Year 

• Handling the mail out in August to members 
without Email 

• Selling memberships at Guild meetings (most 
heavy between September & October 31st) 
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• Updating and Maintaining the Excel Spread 
Sheet listing of Guild Members.  Arranging for 
copying this list for selling to Guild Members 
wishing a hard copy. (November) 

• Liaising with the Newsletter Editor, Phone 
Committee Chair and Librarian with current 
membership information. 

• Updating the Orientation Guide, creating 2 
hard copies for the library and burning CD’s 
for new members to borrow 

• Attending executive meetings 
• Reporting at Business and Annual Meetings 
• Writing Newsletter Articles 

 
But above all, your most important task is making new 
members feel welcome by ensuring they are oriented 
to our Guild and introducing them to a few members so 
they quickly begin to make new friends.  I have 
thoroughly enjoyed this role as it allowed me to get to 
know many more Guild sisters.  I encourage each of 
you to consider volunteering for this position and I 
would be happy to answer any questions you might 
have. 
 
Sharon Bourque 
Membership Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Tea House- Infusion 
 

In last months newsletter I mentioned that Micheline 
Blanchette invited everyone to stop in and visit the 
new tea house at 78 Elgin St. in Sudbury. The tea 
house is known as Infusion and carries over 100 
varieties of loose leaf tea and features the new 
Teapresso way of brewing gourmet tea. They also 
carry gift baskets, and have a vegetarian menu 

 
COUNTRY QUILTER 

 
1191 Lansing Ave, Sudbury, ON 

705-524-6235 
 

Check out the new 
fabrics in stock 

 
Don’t forget to sign  

up for the new  
Mystery Quilt 

 
IT'S SEW EASY TOO 

 

Visit Christel and the gals at 
 the shop and see what classes  

she has upcoming! She has a very 
wide selection of classes, a lot of them 
with instructors from our guild. Maybe 

you will run into a quilt fairy there. 
 

See what new fabrics have arrived!!! 
 

1313 Lorne St, Unit #4, 
Sudbury, ON, CA P3C 5M9 
Tel/Fax: (705)675-1788 

 Toll Free 1-800-495-7181 
 

   Owner: Christel Brandle 
Owner: Tim Robson 

email: itsseweasy@persona.ca 

Nicky's Nook Quilting Services         
 -Nicolle Rautiainen- 

Edge to edge, long-arm quilting 
from crib to king at introductory 

price of $2.25/sq.ft. 
e-mail: nickysnookquiltingservices@live.ca 

or call 692-8780 

Newsletter submissions for Apr issue is 
the last week of March 2009 
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Year End Workshop 

 
Dear Guild Member;  
Please take note of the following information.  
 
   YEAR END WORKSHOP:  Goldwork  
    DATE: May 2 and 3  
    WHERE? Parkside Older Adult Center  
    KIT ORDER DEADLINE: March 3  
 
I am pleased to announce that guild members have 
selected a goldwork project by Ruth Adams for our 
yearend workshop.  Ruth is a top notch stitcher who 
has won numerous awards for her outstanding work.  
She has designed a beautiful image of a dragonfly 
hovering over a maple leaf floating on water for us to 
stitch.  The image is stitched on silk dupioni, outlined 
with gold threads and embellished with silk floss. You 
choose and provide your own dupioni.  Fabricland has 
lots.  Anyone unfamiliar with goldwork can see a 
sample of Ruth's work and a sketch of her dragonfly 
design any night at guild.  
 
I am even more pleased to tell you that I have been 
able to secure this one time opportunity at an 
unbelievable low price of $67.00  ( 35.00 for the kit 
and 32.00 for the 2 day course)  
This would not be possible without Ruth's generosity.  
I need to hear from you very shortly if you want to 
sign up for this course.  
I also need a deposit of $35.00 from you to order 
your kit on or before March 3.  
If you pay by cheque, please make it payable to " The 
Sudbury Quilting and Stitchery Guild"  
Please note that money for kits will not be refunded.  
 
If you have further questions, I can be reached by 
phone or email.  
Roma Smith, Programme Co-convenor  
969-8167  
tooshkaslegend@hotmail.com 

 
Cuddle Quilts Report 

 
I strongly believe in the importance of saying 

THANK YOU to those who have contributed their 
time, materials and caring to make/donate items to 
the Cuddle Quilt Programme.  For the last two years, I 

have been able to make and write personal thank you 
notes for each participant.  This year, the Guild 
response to our programme has been overwhelming.  
Over half of the membership has participated in our 
programme.  Because of this, I am unable to make and 
write my personal notes.  Please know that all your 
efforts are extremely appreciated and that each and 
every item is cherished by its recipient.  You have 
touched lives.  You’ll never know how important your 
act of kindness and caring is, but, just know that it is. 
Thank you to all.  Lynn 
We, too, receive thank notes.  A card sent from 
Children’s Aid states:  

“The world is like a garden 
Filled with blossoms, bright and rare, 
And kind and caring people 
Are the flowers blooming there 
Your kindness is so appreciated.” 
 

The Hospice volunteers can’t thank us enough for all 
our mini memory quilts, stating they mean so much to 
the families who receive them. 
 
Our Cuddle Quilt Saturday, February 28th was 
extremely busy.  Janet Burns taught the strip quilt 
patch, and she and Colombe showed us many examples 
of variations created with this pattern. Sixteen guild 
members participated in this day.  Don’t forget to 
mark your calendar for our last cuddle quilt day of this 
year – Saturday, March 28th from 9-3pm. 
 
This month, the Cuddle Quilt Committee would like to 
thank the following ladies for their contributions of 
quilts, quilt tops, placemats, mini memory quilts, 
blanket stitching, long arm machine quilting, materials 
and cross stitching – Colombe Charest, Cathy Carr, 
Evelyn Yade, Dot Manchuk, Monique Landry-Sabourin, 
Lynda Edman, Lynn Binney, Sue Turgeon, Cathy Grist, 
Mary Stutt, Janet Burns, Nancy Burdeniuk, Val 
MacKelvie, Marg Conibear, Frances Corston, Dorothy 
McPhail, Susan Hajek, Mary Ellen Langlois, Ann Scott, 
Carla Alexiuk, Pat Jacobson, Catherine Sloan, Lou 
Pegoraro, Gisele Savard, Sandra Desormeaux, Janet 
Wiebe, Nancy McCrae, Marg Barton, Kathie Thomas, 
Dorothy Dopson, Faye Platt, Juliet McDonald, and 
Monique Gascon (In Club Quilt). 
 
We are once again making quilts for the Neonatal Unit. 
   
Don’t forget the Silent Auction, at Quilt on the Rocks.  
Monies from  items donated and sold in the Silent 
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Auction will benefit the Cuddle Quilt programme  for 
the next three years.  For the past three years, Quilt 
on the Rocks has donated $500.00 per year to be used 
for cuddle quilt materials/supplies.    We spend about 
$350.00 a year just for batting.  No guild funds are 
used by the Cuddle Quilt Programme. 
 
  Distributed items to date 
 
Recipient Quilts Mini 

memory 
quilts 

Place 
mats 

Hats/ 
Booties 

Children’s 
Aid 

28    

Elizabeth 
Centre 

9    

Ext. 
Falconbridg
e 

11    

Ext. York 7    
Genevra 
House 

11    

Iris 
Foundation 

4    

Maison Vale 
Inco 
Hospice 

4 111 32  

M.S. 
Society 

11    

Neonatal 20   12 
Perinatal 
Mental 
Health 

13    

Our 
Children, 
Our Future 

23    

St Joseph’s 
Villa 

10    

Total 151 111 32 12 
 
Submitted by Lynn Binney 

 

Quilt Labels  
 
The Spring 2009 issue of The Canadian Quilter has 
suggestions for labelling your quilts. See page 10 for 
Beth Cameron's column "A Stitch in Time". It 
reinforces the information Daintry presented to Guild 
members recently and lists choices of pens, 
information to be included on the label and other bits 
of information. 
Submitted by Marg Conibear 

Programme 
Join Us On March 10 for Some Fun 
  
  Set aside March 10 on your calendar as a must-
attend meeting.  We plan on having a penny table of 
lovely UFO quilting and stitchery items to raffle off.   
This could be your opportunity to pick up a real 
bargain.  For example, you could win a lovely Lavender 
and Lace cross stitch design already nearly finished 
along with the floss and pattern for less than $1.00.  
Items are beginning to come in but I  need lots more 
to make it a rewarding and fun event.  The item could 
be something you haven't even started.  Don't know 
what to donate?  Here a few suggestions. How about a 
partially knitted sweater, an incomplete wall hanging 
that  no longer fits in your decor, a quilt top you never 
got around to quilting, a tree skirt you never finished 
stitching, neglected block lottery blocks, a workshop 
you started but never finished, and many more. If you 
have an idea, just ask. I'll add it to my list of 
suggestions.  I would appreciate receiving your 
donation a week or two before the night of the sale so 
I can get everything set up and organized before you 
arrive for the meetiing.  Items that are unsuitable 
would be woodcrafts, silk flowers/arrangements, 
plastic canvas crafts.    
What will we do with the monies we raise?  That's up 
to you.  I will consult with the membership after the 
sale and you can offer suggestions.   
Roma Smith, Programme Committee 

 
Programme Highlights 

 
3 Mar- Fabric Landscapes, part 3 
10 Mar- Smocking, Part 2 
 -UFO Penny Table 
17 Mar-  Fabric Postcards with Myrna Tapper 
24 Mar- Piped Binding- with Jennifer Wilkins 
28 Mar- Cuddle Quilts Day 
31 Mar- 8point Star, Janet Weibe 
7 Apr- Beading Workshop, Part 2 

 
Quilts on the Rocks 2009 

 
You will find the Quilt Entry Form attached in 

this newsletter, and you can also get additional forms 
from the committee or photocopy as required. Please 
note that the final date for submission will be April 
21st, 2009. This will give the committee time to 
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determine the number of large stands needed for the 
show.  
 For large quilts, we are currently limiting entry 
to 2 per person. If at the end of April we find that 
more space is available, you will be notified, and 
further forms can be submitted before the year end 
banquet. There is no limit on wallhangings, runners, 
clothing and smaller pieces.  
 
Sleeves: 
 All quilts and wallhangings must have a sleeve 
attached to the top of the back. We would like the 
sleeve to be at least 4” finished to slip a rod through. 
Wallhangings can have a narrower sleeve as it will be 
used to pin through or otherwise attach to the draping 
or walls without damaging the front of the quilt. 
 To make a sleeve, measure the top of your 
quilt. Cut fabric the same width x 8”. Turn under the 
short ends and stitch to the inside. Fold the long edge 
in half and stitch wrong sides together. Turn right 
side out, press with the seam centered on back. Stitch 
to the top of your quilt by hand.  
 
Artist Statement: 
The artist statement that accompanies your quilt 
entry form is what we use to type up the label that 
will hang beside your piece. Viewers enjoy learning how 
you did it, why you did it, what you used, where you got 
the pattern, book, or inspiration, and the techniques 
you needed to learn to complete your piece. Sharing is 
what quilting is all about, and the more detail that you 
can provide, the more the viewer will get out of the 
show and perhaps be inspired to grow in their own quilt 
education and try new things. If you type up your 
artist statement on the computer, please advise the 
committee and they may contact you to have you send 
the document thereby reducing the retyping for the 
show. 
 If you have any questions about Quilts on the 
Rocks, feel free to ask any of the committee 
members, we look forward to receiving your paperwork 
and hope that every member is represented with a 
piece in Stitchery, Quilting or both. 
 
Daintry Chitaroni 

At the end of the newsletter there is a page 
on hanging sleeves printed with permission of AQS and 
is shown in colour at: 
http://www.lakeviewquiltersguild.org/UltimateGuildCh
allenge-AQSsleeves.pdf 
 

*** QUILTS ON THE ROCKS ** 
BOUTIQUE 

 
What is a boutique?     
  
The boutique is a sales area (similar to a gift shop) 
which will be part of the "Quilts on the Rocks "show 
where we will sell items made by our guild members. 
The boutique will be opened during the entire show ? 
Friday October 2nd from 11:00 am and 7:00 pm  and 
Saturday, October 3rd from 10:00am until 4:00 pm. 
Hopefully this will allow all visitors as well as guild 
members a chance to get an early start on their gift 
list for Christmas or to just buy something special 
and/or unique! 
 
Who can submit items for sale in the boutique? 
Members who have paid their guild membership fees 
for the 2008-2009 year as well as the 2009?2010 
year. In order to have items sold in the boutique 
members must volunteer to work at the show. 
 
What will be the cost to members be if their items 
are sold ?   
10% of the sale price ..... e.g. Price $20.00.... guild will 
keep $2.00.... amount to you will be $18.00. If the 
item does not sell  no fee will be charged by the guild. 
 
Who prices the item? 
The price is set by the maker/ creator/ designer of 
the item. Remember when pricing your items to take 
into account the 10% fee charged by the guild. The 
Provincial Government requires all vendors to charge 
the PST ( 8%) for each item sold. The boutique 
committee will look after this as each item is sold. 
GST DOES NOT APPLY 
 
What type of items we are hoping for? 
The boutique is run in conjunction with our "Quilts on 
the Rocks "quilting and stitchery display and 
therefore we hope to have quality materials and 
workmanship in each of the items submitted. We hope 
that everyone will strive to bring our boutique above 
the level of the average craft sale!!! We want visitors 
(who will be the buyers) to be impressed with the 
quality, selection, originality of patterns and most of 
all your unique touch in the items offered. Add your 
own unique touch to items you plan to submit. 
 We are hoping for a large variety in the items 
submitted as well as a variety in prices. If some of the 
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items that you want sold are on display in the actual 
show, please let us know. These items will be identified 
as such and the white glove ladies will advise the 
boutique when an item is sold. The item will be 
identified as sold but will remain in the show. If 
extenuating circumstances occur with the purchaser 
we will deal with each situation as it occurs. 
 
RULES & POLICIES for the Boutique 
 
GOVERNMENT regulations state that items for sale 
MUST be made from NEW fabrics { not recycled or 
used fabrics, batting, stuffing, etc etc....}. The 
government has in  previous shows waived the 
registration and labelling for our group during this 
two?day sale. The committee will verify that this still 
applies and if not you will be advised 
 
The BOUTIQUE is divided into two categories: 
Christmas Corner. there will be no restrictions for 
Christmas craft items.... 
Regular items: Members should incorporate quality 
quilting, stitchery, needlework, patchwork and other 
related techniques 
Some suggestions for articles: quilts, wall hangings, 
vests, sweatshirts, quillows, pillows, jewellery ?sewing? 
cases, shoe bags, book covers ? telephone, paperbacks, 
totebags, pot holders, hot plate pads, placemats, 
aprons and on and on.... 
 
The Boutique committee will review all items 
submitted. If you have any questions, please contact 
the following: Jan Bayly    692-5038 or Carla Alexiuk   
866-2965 
 
How to enter items for sale? 
Forms will be provided as well as price tags. You will be 
required to prepare the forms in duplicate and  be 
advised on how to complete the required tags. 
The articles are to be submitted to the Boutique 
ladies the day that members bring in their items for 
the quilt and stitchery displays. This should be the 1st 
of October at the Parkside Centre 

                   

We Know It Has Been A  
Long Winter, BUT… 

 

You have to go to Ami Simm's website: 

Yo-Yo Sisterhood of the Traveling Panties 

http://amisimms.wordpress.com/2009/02/23/yo-yo-
sisterhood-of-the-traveling-panties/ 

    She is tired of snow, and wind, and being cold,  tired 
of gray skies, and slush, and cold feet,  tired of the 
gloom of winter and she is ready for spring. She is 
going to dye her underwear! She says she tries to do 
this every spring because it makes her happy. It's fun 
to dye them, and it's just as much fun to wear them. 
She smiles every time she put them on. The first day 
of spring is March 20th. That's the day she will be 
doing her dying. She also says that this year she is 
going to do what she's been threatening to do for 
years — she is going to offer to dye YOUR underwear 
too.   

  She doesn't have any siblings, but she is part 
of the Sisterhood of Quilters and she wants to spread 
the smiles around. (Nobody has to know you're wearing 
hand-dyed panties unless you tell them; it will be our 
little secret.) When you visit the webpage, you can 
read the other comments that were posted… By the 
way, for those without computers, she uses Setacolor 
as it doesn't run and turn your rearend funny colours… 

Dryer Lint Modeling Clay 

Someone on the Dear Jane list had written in and 
asked if anyone had ever used dryer lint as a batting 
for quilts. The majority of the women did in facy 
state that the lint would not work well as it is too fine 
and would either lump up when washed or migrate 
through the fabric.  One women said she had heard 
that it could be used to make a modeling clay but 
wasn’t sure how accurate the info was, so I googled 
"dryer lint modeling clay" and here are a few of the 
ideas that I found... I shortened the links down at 
www.tinyurl.com to save space and for accuracy 
purposes. 
http://tinyurl.com/caacfy   http://tinyurl.com/bbrqvz 
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Web Techie Stuff 

 I get a lot of email everyday, and almost 
everyday there is an email proclaiming threatening 
email with virus attachments, or messages about 
passing on email as one of the major companies will 
track the email progress and send money to help some 
poor soul.  Unfortunately, 99% of these email are 
hoaxes or myths, urban legends. What these type of 
emails do however, is turn people off from reading 
email that is mass sent. 

Urban legends are stories that are either funny 
and/or contain horrifying content that may or may not 
be true. They spread quickly, and often have many 
different variants. Most urban legends are false -- 
but some are true. Email urban legends and email 
hoaxes usually tell recipients to forward the email to 
everyone they know. In fact, that's one of the tell-
tale signs that you have a false urban legend or hoax! 
 
There are a couple of excellent sites where you can do 
a search to see if indeed the virus warning or pleading 
for assistance is for real or not.  

One of these sites is http://www.snopes.com/  
Another one is 
http://www.scambusters.org/legends.html and another 
is http://urbanlegendsonline.com/   

Hello Members of the Sudbury & District 
Quilting & Stitchery Guild 

 
Exciting news! We have a new upcoming quilt exhibit at 
Wellington County Museum & Archives 
(www.wcm.on.ca), between Fergus and Elora, called 
Quilt Treasures (March 7- June 7, 2009).   This 
exhibit showcases heritage quilts from the Museum, 
one of the best collections in Ontario. 
Feel free to give me a call if you have any questions 
(amy@wcm.on.ca or 519.846.0916 ext. 232). 
Best regards, 
Amy Dunlop, Curatorial Assistant 
Wellington County Museum & Archives 
0536 Wellington Road 18, R.R.1,  
Fergus, ON N1M 2W3 
Office: (519) 846-0916 Ext. 232  
Fax: (519) 846-9630 
amy@wcm.on.ca   www.wcm.on.ca 

Sad News from Ottawa 

It is with very heavy hearts that we are 
announcing that Knit One, Stitch Too! formerly Cross-
Stitch Cupboard will be closing the doors for good on 
Saturday March 28th, 2009. A combination of a 
decline in the cross-stitch industry, the dramatic 
downturn in the economy, the lengthy bus strike and a 
very competitive internet market have led to this 
difficult decision. Over time, many creative strategies 
were put in place, but in the end were unsuccessful in 
this uphill battle. 

Tuesday February 24th will mark the start of 
our closing out sale. This will be your last opportunity 
to get some of the supplies you have become 
accustomed to shopping for with us. All stitching and 
knitting supplies will be marked down by 20% (25% for 
Privilege Card members) at the cash. Store models will 
all be sold at 50% off the ticketed price. Even the 
furniture and display accessories must go. We would 
greatly appreciate that this information be passed on 
to anyone you know that does not receive our e-mails. 
Unfortunately, we will no longer be able to facilitate 
the Spring and Fall Retreats. Any deposits received up 
until now, will be returned. 

As your LNS over the last sixteen plus years, 
it has been our privilege to serve you and to get to 
know you. We will miss you all! 

Here are a few items worth noting: ! The 
Nashville releases will be available to all starting 
Tuesday, February 24th.  ! The Victoria Sampler 
Trunk show will be on display for another week after 
which we will be placing one last order for items 
requested as a result of the show. ! Saturday morning 
Basic Cross-Stitch classes will continue as planned 
until the end of March. ! Thursday Stitchery Knittery 
evenings will continue until the end of March, but the 
upcoming ‘How to Read a Knitting Pattern’ on Thursday 
February 26th will be the last scheduled workshop. 
March and subsequent workshops have been cancelled. 
We thank you for your support over the years. In the 
coming five weeks, we look forward to your visit, be it 
as a stash enhancement activity, or just to say good-
bye. We will continue to update you weekly with the 
Stitchery Knittery news so that you are kept in the 
loop.   

Maria, Louise, Elaine, Manon & Auriol 



AQS has new hardware for hanging quilts at our shows. This new system 
requires some give in the sleeve on the quilt so the rod can slip over the hanging 
hook properly.

Step-by-steps instructions for adding a new sleeve:

1.  Cut the sleeve 8½" wide x the exact width of your quilt. Fold the ends in 
twice (¼" and ¼" again) to finish each end of the sleeve. Stitch using a scant ¼" 
seam allowance. Press the long sides of the sleeve so they meet in the center. 
It helps to fold the sleeve in half lengthwise first and press to give you a center 
crease. When you press the sides to the center, you’ll press those creases out – 
they just give an easy guide without measuring or marking. 

2.  Fold right sides together and stitch ¼" seam on the long edge of the sleeve. 
Turn the sleeve right-side out. 

3.  You may need to repress the fold lines – you’ll need those for attaching 
the sleeve to your quilt. This is the step that provides the give needed in the 
sleeve.

4.  Center the sleeve across the width of your quilt. The edge of the sleeve 
should lie just inside your binding on each side of the quilt. Using the fold, pin 
your sleeve in place ½" to ¾" from the top outside edge on the back of the quilt. 
This spacing is needed so the sleeve will not show after it is hung.

5.  Pin the top of the sleeve along the fold and blindstitch in place. Use the 
opposite fold line to pin the bottom edge of the sleeve in place; blindstitch to 
the quilt. The sleeve will fit flat against the quilt from fold line to fold line; the 
rest of the sleeve will cup out giving enough play in the fabric to fit into the 
hanging device without damaging the sleeve.

6.  This photo shows how the quilt will attach to the hanging device. Notice 
how the hook of the hanger pushes the sleeve inward – that’s why we need 
some play in the sleeve.

Adapting a sleeve already sewn to your quilt

1.  If your sleeve is already sewn to your quilt and is positioned at least 1/2" 
from the top outside edge on the back of the quilt, you can simply remove the 
stitching on the bottom edge of the sleeve and fold it up ½" from the stitching 
line, and resew that edge to the quilt.

2.  If your sleeve is not positioned at least ½" from the outside edge of the quilt, 
you will need to remove the sleeve and reposition it following the step-by-step 
instructions for applying a new sleeve as shown above.

Miniature Quilts:
Miniature quilts are pinned in cases and do not need to have a sleeve applied 
to the back of the quilt.

Bonnie Browning
February 2008

            American Quilter’s Society

New Hanging Hardware = New Requirements for
Hanging Sleeves on Quilts
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final



Quilts on the Rocks 2009 
Quilt Entry Form 

 
Please print clearly using a pen.   Please use one form per Item entered. All forms are 
to be submitted by April 21st.  
 
Membership number________________ 
 
Name:  _____________________________________________________________ 
Address_____________________________________________________________ 
Phone Number__________________             email address____________________ 
 
Please attach photo of your piece to assist in display set up. Photos can be taken at guild 
during our regular meetings.  
 
I grant permission to have my quilted item photographed for publicity purposes 
(guild website, catalog, show visitors, etc.) 
 
Signature_______________________________________________________ 
 
Title of your piece________________________________________________ 
 
Measurement: (height x width) __________________      Value for insurance_________ 
 
Artist Statement-Construction techniques in detail: (you can attach a separate sheet or 
write on the back of this form) 
________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Pattern Source or Inspiration________________________________________________  
 
Original design - YES   NO 
Quilted by____________________________ Colour on back_________________ 
 
Technique used:     Hand Domestic Machine Long Arm Quilted Mixed 
 
Please give as much information as possible. Visitors to our show are interested in 
learning about your piece, your inspiration, your range of techniques used..... 
 
If this piece is for sale by the Boutique please record sale price (guild retains 10% of 
selling price)    $______ 
 
Do you qualify as a Novice Quilter?  YES or  NO    (new to quilting since the last show 
in 2006)            

Thank you for sharing your work with the public 


